NETTTS

TRANSFER OF CREDIT POLICY

Programs offered at New England Tractor Trailer Training Schools (NETTTS) are career oriented in nature with
objectives designed to prepare graduates for immediate employment in their chosen field of study upon
graduation.

NETTTS students seeking to continue their education at other post-secondary institutions should be aware that
NETTTS does not claim or guarantee that credit earned at NETTTS will transfer to another institution and
acceptance of the credit earned at NETTTS is determined at the sole discretion of the institution in which the
student desires to transfer his/her credits. Students are advised to obtain information from all institutions they
are considering attending in order to understand each institution’s credit acceptance policies. It is the student’s
responsibility to confirm whether or not NETTTS credits will be accepted by another school.

Students who are enrolling in NETTTS with prior related education from an institution that is accredited by an
agency recognized by the U.S. Department of Education may have their previous coursework accepted for credit
at NETTTS. Prior to entrance, transfer applicants must submit an official transcript from their former institution
that clearly indicates the courses taken, grades achieved and credits awarded. If necessary, a catalog
description/objective of the previous coursework completed may need to be submitted to NETTTS staff. The
catalog description of the coursework taken may be needed to determine the comparability of those courses
offered at NETTTS. All credits transferred from applicable courses must have an earned grade of ‘C’ or better.
NETTTS staff will make the final determination regarding previous coursework with respect to when it was taken
and its appropriateness for evaluation or acceptance. Finally, the applicant may be required to meet with a
member of the NETTTTS educational staff to further evaluate the educational preparedness of the individual to
enter NETTTS as an advance standing student.

Regardless of the number of transfer credits awarded, all students must complete a minimum of 50% of the
credits required for graduation through actual attendance at NETTTS for all programs taken.

Prior courses taken that become accepted for transfer credits will not be used to determine a student’s
satisfactory academic progress, but will be considered in calculating the maximum time frame, which is one and
one-half (1.5) times the normal program length in credit hours. For example, if a student enrolls in a 36 credit
hour program and 10 credits are accepted by transfer, the maximum time frame for that student to complete
the program is now based on 26 credits (26 x 1.5 = 39 credits MTF).

Those students who transfer credits from an accredited postsecondary institution will receive a grade of TR as
noted in the grading policy.




